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DECEMBER BOARD MEETING MINUTES    
 
   On December 11 the Board meeting was called to order at 7:02 a.m.  Those in attendance included Board Members 
Ken Brenner, Amber Hardwick, Kyle Kite, Jessica Towns, Larry Weyerman, Superintendent Myles Johnson, Business 
Manager Autumn Helling, Assistant Principal Kristi Minor, and audience member Colby Newton. Mr. Newton in-
formed the Board that attending a Board of Education meeting is a requirement for his Alternative Licensure program 
through EC BOCES.  
   Following the pledge of allegiance, the agenda was approved.  Next, the November 19, 2018, minutes were ap-
proved. The Business Service Reports were then presented and approved. During “Committee Reports”, Jessica 
Towns informed the Board that the Health and Wellness Committee was awarded an $800 grant, in which the funds 
would be used to install an additional water bottle filling station in the school. Mrs. Minor informed the Board that the 
next Accountability Committee meeting is scheduled for December 17, 2018.  
   Amber Hardwick briefed the Board on the BOCES Board meeting she and Mr. Johnson attended on November 28, 
2018. Mrs. Minor then gave her Principal’s Report, where she updated the Board on student behavior and attendance 
records. Next, Mr. Johnson gave his Superintendent’s Report, where an updated student count (207) was shared along 
with briefing the Board on different district accountability options.   
   Next, under “Discussion/Action Items”, the Board approved the 2018 Mill Levy Certification. The 2018-2019 Final 

Budget was then approved. Under “Personnel Services”, the Board approved the amend-
ment of two extra-duty contracts. The meeting was adjourned at 7:48 a.m. and the next 
meeting set for January 16, 2019 @ 7:00 p.m. Submitted by Myles Johnson, Superintendent 

Congratulations  
Sam McGinnis  

1st Team, All-State  
6-man Football! 

THANK YOU 

Bonny Community Club 
for donating money for the Santa 

treat sacks! 



ANNUAL STUDENT COUNCIL BBQ FUNDRAISER 

FEBRUARY 3, 2019 

$28.00 
The Idalia Student Council members will soon be selling tickets for 

their annual fundraiser. 

Reminder: The gym floor was refinished over 

Thanksgiving Break.  Please help us keep it 

in good condition by never wearing outdoor 

shoes in the gym. Thank you. 

CALLIE RICHARDS—WOLF OF THE MONTH STUDENT PROFILE 
 

Callie is a 12-year-old 7th grader on the High Honor Roll and a straight-A student.  When asked to name 
her favorite teacher, Callie responded, “I like all of them.  It is fun to be in junior high and rotate classes and 
get all the teachers because they are all so different.” Callie named Business as her favorite class, stating, “I 
like the work plus my class is really well-behaved in there which makes it more productive.” When not in 
school, Callie said she enjoys babysitting, riding horses, decorating for the holidays, and spending time with 
family and friends.  Callie looks up to her parents, Lisa and Duane, as her role 
models stating, “My parents do so much for me, I cannot think of any way I 
could ever repay them.  I also look up to all of my Aunts, they are very support-
ive of me and I love them.” 

When asked to discuss an accomplishment that she is proud of, Callie 
responded, “I am proud to earn straight A’s.  It gives me confidence at school, 
on the court, and in life!” When asked to share a ‘Fun-Fact’ about herself, Cal-
lie stated, “me and two of my cousins, Kyndal and Trey, were all born within 72 
hours of one another.”  Callie was asked to discuss her aspirations and stated, 
“I want to attend a good college.  I also want to eventually buy a car so I’m try-
ing to save money by babysitting. I love kids and babies!” Callie’s advice to her 
fellow students is, “Focus on what is important to you.  Never lose sight of who 
you truly are and what you hope to become.” 
 On naming Callie ‘Wolf of the Month’, Mr. Johnson states, “I have al-
ways been a huge fan of Callie.  Not only is she a very high achieving student, 
but also just a really solid, friendly, and polite person. From my observations, you can always rely on Callie to 
give her best effort, whether it be in the classroom, basketball court, and anything and everything else she puts 
her mind to.  You are doing a great job Callie and appreciate all the positive contributions you make to our 
school and community. You are smart, steady, friendly, and reliable. These traits paired with your great atti-
tude and work ethic will continue to serve you well. Keep up the awesome work!” Submitted by Myles Johnson, Su-
perintendent 



IDALIA VISION FOUNDATION 
 

     The Idalia Vision Foundation held its annual meeting Wednesday, November 28, 2018.  All who attended enjoyed 
a spaghetti supper before the meeting served by IYCS. Business included the financial report, committee reports, 
FBLA presentation, and the election of three new board members.  Newly elected board members are Brandi Jones, 
Chuck Wright, and Bill Carpenter, Jr. Outgoing board members Julie Morris, Phyllis Weyerman and Andy Richards 
were thanked for their service. Those continuing to serve on the seven-member board are Crystal Juhnke, Bill Evans, 
Sheena Zion, and Judy Wieser. Submitted by Judy Wieser, Board Member 

     Idalia 6th grade was able to attend 
Charles Dickens' A Christmas Carol, as 
well as a workshop, on December 13 at 
the DCPA as part of the Artists in Resi-
dence program. Thank you to Cyndie 
Weyerman for all your organization and planning. Also, thank you to Jeremy Juhnke 
who drove us safely. What an experience! Submitted by Kelli Kite, 6th Grade Teacher 

SIXTH GRADE ATTEND  

A  CHRISTMAS CAROL 





CHEMISTRY—ADOPT AN ELEMENT 

 
   Chemistry class recently completed a project known as “Adopt an Element.” Each student selects an element to re-

search. They find out all about its qualities, who it hangs out with, what it does in its free time, and they even created a 

catchy phrase to convince the world that their element is, indeed, critical to our world. Students also created models of 

their element depicting the proper number of subatomic particles (protons, neutrons, and electrons) all in their proper 

position within the atom. Here are some pictures of just a few. Submitted by Cindy Soehner, Chemistry Teacher 

Veronica Cody-Phosphorous Breann Shaffer-Sodium Maddisen Hoyda-Silver 

In the December Wolfview, one of the problems from the UNC Math Competition  

was given.  Here is the original problem AND the solution! 
 

A prince’s castle was sealed in terror, for the Red Death stalked his land ill-fated. In his ballroom, seven pairs of 

costumed lords and ladies were grandly feted. Seven different colors for seven pairs, their cos-

tume colors matched in pairs. For the grand finale, a mysterious guest presided masqueraded. 

Each lady chose a random lord for the final dance. These mixed-up pairs were then picked in ran-

dom order by the masked warder. Your devilish task is to compute the chance that the second pair 

so chosen was the first whose costumes matched. 

 

ANSWER: 5/42 

 
SOLUTION: For the second pair to be the first costume match, the first pair must NOT match. Probability is 6/7 

that the first pair does not match: Whatever lady is in the first pair chosen, 6 of the 7 lords will be a 

color mismatch. After that, there are 5 ladies and 5 lords remaining whose color matches also re-

main and one of each whose match has already been chosen. With probability 5/6 the lady chosen 

for the second pair could be matched. Only one of the 6 remaining lords will be that match. So the 

probability that the second pair is the first color matched pair is 

 

(6/7) x (5/6) x (1/6) = 5/(7x6) = 5/42 



Second Grade 

More Benefits for Student Scholarships 
 

     We are happy to announce that Carpenter’s Mini Mall is donating $100 a month to our scholarship fund. Supporting our 

local grocery store will also benefit students who apply for scholarships. 

     All profits from the drink and snack machines and the use of Safeway and King Soopers gift cards are used to fund 

scholarships for students who apply for them. 

     Purchasing and using Safeway and King Soopers reloadable gift cards is very easy. Individuals buying these cards need 

to reload them at the register for whatever amount they choose. Loading this card can be done by using your credit card, 

check, cash or debit card. The card is swiped just like a credit or debit card. These cards can be used to purchase fuel at 

Safeway or King Soopers as well as merchandise. You can still use your store card to get store discounts. Safeway and 

King Soopers donate 5% of all money that is used to load these gift cards to the Continuing Education program. 

     It is easy to purchase a reloadable gift card and use it at either of the two participating stores. Initial cost of each card is 

$10 which is already added to the card for you to use. Checks need to be written to Idalia Vision Continuing Ed and can be 

purchased at the school office. 

     Perhaps your child has received a scholarship from the Continuing Education in the past; or maybe you have a child that 

will be eligible to receive a scholarship in the future. Wouldn’t this be a great way to show your appreciation for that schol-

arship by supporting this program? Submitted by Deb Crites 

CHRISTMAS MUSIC PROGRAM 

Kindergarten 
First Grade 

Santa Claus 

   This year, the Christmas program was a blast from the past with Betty Moellenberg and Judy Shively as the 
coordinators. Betty and Judy came to the school administration volunteering to run the school Christmas pro-
gram because we did not have a music teacher. The theme of the program was How Technology (Almost) 
Stole Christmas. The  night began with the high school students singing and playing their instruments. The K-
6th graders put on a play where each class sung Christmas songs. The ideas for the theme were provided by the 
5th grade class with the help of Betty and Judy. The music program was a success and enjoyed by all! Thank 
you Betty and Judy! Submitted by Aubrey Richards, Publications Student 



WOLFVIEW 
DEADLINE 

Monday 
January 28, 

2019 



Submitted by  
Rhonda Soehner, 

Counselor 

SCHOLARSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 

The 10th Annual Nell Propst Essay and Art Contest 

Scholarship Awards  
Available to Students Grades 9-12 

Entry Deadline March 1st 

 

COLORADO GARDEN FOUNDATION 

FOUR-YEAR FULL RIDE SCHOLARSHIP  Due by March 15th 
 

Colorado Garden Foundation, producer of the annual Colorado Garden and Home Show in Denver, is pleased to 

offer a four-year full ride scholarship to an incoming freshman in the school of agriculture at a state funded Colora-

do college or university in the following fields of study: 

 

   Agriculture Business                                   * Plant Biology 

   Agriculture Education                                 * Plant Pathology/Science 

   Horticulture                                                   * Nursery & Landscape Management 

   Floriculture                                                    * Environmental Horticulture 

   Landscape Architecture                              * Agronomy 

   Botany 

Apply at ColoradoGardenFoundation.org/about/scholarships 

 

Museum of Contemporary Art Denver Failure Awards Scholarship 

 

APPLY NOW 

 

The Museum of Contemporary Art Denver is awarding over $20,000 in college scholarships to the next generation of 
creative, innovative, and fearless graduating high school seniors who demonstrate a willingness to risk failure in the 
pursuit of something new. The Failure Awards scholarships reward Colorado students who embrace the spirit of cre-
ative risk taking with scholarship monies that can be used at any accredited four-year institution towards educational 
expenses. The Failure Awards are given not on the basis of academic merit or athletic prowess, but rather on a stu-
dent’s demonstration of a willingness to take these risks.  
 

Students who meet ALL of the following criteria are encouraged to apply:  
Are a resident of and attend high school in Colorado 
Will graduate from high school in the spring of 2019 
Will attend an accredited four-year college or university in the fall of 2019 
Are able to attend the Failure Fair on April 13, 2019 
 

Note- All types of projects will be considered, including, but not limited to: visual arts, drawing, painting, photog-
raphy, sculpture, dance, theater, performing arts, instrument or voice composition, design, fashion, culinary arts, 
technology, gaming, robotics, business ventures, social innovation, or other creative practice.  
 

Award amounts range from $700 to $10,000! 

 

Deadline is February 18, 2019 

 



Cade Richards 
Schuyler Prentice Skyler Chrestman 

Submitted by  
Rhonda Soehner, 

Counselor 

8TH GRADE ATTEND CAREER FAIR 

Approximately 160 students from 8 schools attended the 8th Grade Career Fair held in Burlington on November 

29th.  Students were able to choose six sessions from the almost forty choices.  Students are required by State 

Legislation to have an Individual Career and Academic Plan (ICAP) in place by the beginning of their 9th 

grade year.  This career fair is intended to help students get started on this ICAP.   

 

TOP FIVE REASONS TO REGISTER FOR THE SELECTIVE SERVICE 
Guys:   

Guys:  Register when you turn 18 at www.sss.gov 
It’s the law 

It keeps you eligible for government jobs 

It keeps you eligible for college loans. 

It keeps you eligible for job training. 

It only takes a couple of minutes 

 

 

DISCOVERY DAYS AT Northeastern Junior College 
Monday, February 18, 2019 

Friday, April 19, 2019 

 

PINNACOL FOUNDATION SCHOLARSHIP 
Applications may be submitted between November 1 and February 15 each year. For more information and to apply,  

visit Pinnacolfoundation.org 

Criteria: 

Be the child of a worker who was injured or killed in a compensable work-related accident in Colorado and 

who was entitled to benefits under the Colorado Workers’ Compensation Act. 

Be between the ages of 16 and 25 at the time of the application deadline. 

Have and maintain a minimum cumulative GPA of 2.0 or higher 

Have a high school diploma or GED, or be a high school senior. 

 

The 10th Annual Nell Propst Essay and Art Contest Scholarship Awards  

Available to Students Grades 9-12 

Entry Deadline March 1 

For contest rules, please visit:  www.NPHEC.com 

http://www.NPHEC.com
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